
Inauguration Ceremony for “the Project for Construction of Library in Adea 
Model Secondary School, Bishoftu Town, East Shewa Zone, Oromia Region” 

 
On 28 August 2023, an inauguration ceremony was held for “the Project for Construction 
of Library in Adea Model Secondary School, Bishoftu Town, East Shewa Zone, Oromia 
Region” at the said school. 
 
In total, USD 87,793 was provided by the Japanese Government through its Grant 
Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP) to construct one furnished 
library block with chairs and desks for 100 people as well as 15 bookshelves. The project 
will enable 100 students to be accommodated in the library at the same time and all 3,570 
students to have access to read books and do their homework.  
 
During the inauguration ceremony, Ambassador ITO expressed her hope that although 
this project is small in its scale, it will make a big contribution for the students to achieve 
their goals by using the new library. 
 
Mr. Abu Negash, Representative from Bishoftu Town Education Office and Mr. Tamerat 
Balcha, Principal of Adea Model Secondary School expressed their appreciation for 
Japan’s support. 
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